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BEAR PAUSE™

ATTACK DETERRENT

SHOTGUN BLAST PATTERN

5 to 8 metre range

PRESSURIZED PRODUCT

RESTRICTED

GUARANTEE:
0.98% Capsaicin

REGISTRATION NO. 24762

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ LABEL BEFORE USING

WARNING
IRRITANT

EXPLOSIVE     FLAMMABLE

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

CHEMARMOR
P.O. Box 4363

Missoula, MT 59806

225 g

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NATURE OF RESTRICTION: This product is not intended for use on



humans or domestic animals.  For use by authorized customers
where the vendor maintains a record of sales, including the
name and address of the purchaser, amount purchased together
with a signed Notice to Purchaser.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on
the label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to
persons or property arising from the use or handling of this
product and accepts the product on that condition.

DIRECTIONS: When threatened by a bear, place forefinger
through hole in handle.  Place thumb in front of safety clip
and remove it by lifting up and back.  Point nozzle directly
toward bear’s face.  Depress actuator tab for a burst of spray
to a maximum range of 8 metres.  Move away from area of
discharge to avoid exposure to spray.  Replace safety clip
after use.  Spray is most effective at close range.

PRECAUTIONS: Do not store in vehicle or above 50EC.  Container
may explode if heated.  Avoid spraying near open flame, spark
or while smoking.  Consult with air carriers for regulations
concerning air transport.  Check guidelines with your local or
provincial police departments before use of this product. 
Persons with respiratory problems or wearing contact lenses
should not use this product.  Avoid inhalation of spray. 
Avoid contact with eyes and skin.  Remove and discard contact
lenses if exposed.  Medical attention may be required if
inhaled.

DISPOSAL: When container is empty, press valve to release all
pressure.  Do not puncture or incinerate.  Reduce pressure to
zero prior to disposal in accordance with provincial
requirements.  For information on the disposal of unused,
unwanted product, contact the Provincial Regulatory Agency or
the manufacturer.

FIRST AID: In case of contact with skin, eyes, or nose, flush
thoroughly with water.  Do not rub eyes.  Symptoms should
disappear in 45 minutes.  If symptoms persist, call a
physician or Poison Control Centre immediately.  Capsaicin
sprays have proven to be effective in repelling bears that
approach closely.  Use only as a last resort.  There is no
guaranteed method of responding to a bear encounter, since
each encounter is unique.  Strict attention to the advice of
wildlife professionals on safety is advised.  Use only in
outdoor areas.  



Recommend replacement after 3 years from date of purchase.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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